
Courses offered at UBC after the First World War 

Part One 

The Descriptive Outline of Courses Offered reproduced here was 
published by the UBC Extension Committee in January 1919, a time 
when Vancouver was welcoming home the Canadian soldiers who had 
fought in the Great War and who were returning to pick up their lives and 
careers.  For many, this meant going back to school to acquire the 
training and credentials that would enable them to find jobs in a rapidly 
growing economy.  This pamphlet set out to provide an overview of the 
courses provided by the young university, emphasizing the practical 
utility of course content and outcomes, and drawing attention to the 
short courses that were largely intended for the returning vets seeking 
vocational training. 

Demobilization brought a significant increase in UBC registration: from a 
total of 917 students in 1918/19 to a total of 1,538 in 1919/20. Much of 
this rise occurred in the short courses, where enrolment leapt from 379 
to 640. Many of these courses were offered through the University 
Extension Committee, which became a department in 1936 and 
eventually grew into Continuing Education (now Extended Learning). 

From signatures on several pages, it’s evident that this copy of the 
Descriptive Outline belonged to Blythe Eagles or his family.  Eagles was a 
UBC alumnus (Arts and Science 1922) who became Head of the 
Department of Dairying in 1933 and Dean of the Faculty of Agriculture in 
1949.   

Most of the photographs in the original have been removed because of 
space limitations on this site.  



 



                             



 



      



                         



  



  



        



        


